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The recordkeeping staff mistakenly removed the incorrect portion of the voided check.  The 
check number was removed instead of the signature line.  The staff could not provide an 
explanation for the lack of signed void proof sheets.   
   
The ineffective process for voiding checks constitutes non-compliance with BOE policies 
and procedures.  Lack of adherence to the voided checks process may increase the risk of 
check fraud.    
 
Recommendation: The recordkeeping staff must be reminded of the importance of 
administering checks as required by the APM.   All voids should be retained and handled 
as stated above.  
 
STATUS OF PRIOR AUDIT FINDINGS 

The previous audit report for John Bayne Elementary School was issued for the period 
ended September 30, 2014.   The current principal’s tenure began July 2017 but the record 
keeping staff was in her current position during the previous audit.  There were 4 findings 
reported in the previous audit and 1 was repeated in this report. There are also 3 new 
findings that were not present during the previous audit period.  The following findings 
were noted as a result of that audit and the current status is indicated below:   
  

 Missing Funds (Scholastic Book Fair) - Controls appear to be working. 

 Mismanagement of Funds Received – Condition still exists.  See 2019.02, 
Mismanagement of Funds Received. 

 Inappropriate Administration of Checks – Controls appear to be working. 

 Failure to Separate Cash Management Duties – Controls appear to be working. 

                                                                                 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
 
We would like to thank the principal and staff of John Bayne Elementary School for their 
cooperation and assistance during the audit.  


